
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
52nd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HUMAN SERVICES & AGING 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN DOROTHY BRADLEY, on February 8, 1991, 
at 8 a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Dorothy Bradley, Chairman (D) 
Sen. Mignon Waterman, Vice Chairman (D) 
Rep. John Cobb (R) 
Rep. John Johnson (D) 
Sen. Tom Keating (R) 
Sen. Dennis Nathe (R) 

Staff Present: Carroll South, Senior Fiscal Analyst (LFA) 
Terri Perrigo, Associate Fiscal Analyst (LFA) 
Dan Gengler, Budget Analyst (OBPP) 
Bill Furois, Budget Analyst (OBPP) 
Faith Conroy, Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Announcements/Discussion: 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SUPPLEMENTAL BUDGETS 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVICES (SRS) 

John Donwen, SRS Support Services Division Administrator, 
distributed a county-by-county comparison of 12-mill levy 
proceeds and costs. EXHIBIT 1 

Tape lA 

Julia Robinson, SRS Director, distributed a breakdown of SRS' 
supplemental budget request for the 1991 biennium. EXHIBIT 2 

Carroll South, Legislative Fiscal Analyst, distributed copies of 
HB 3, the supplemental budget bill. EXHIBIT 3. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY 
referred to Page 3 of EXHIBIT 3 for SRS' proposed supplemental 
appropriation. 

Ms. Robinson said the supplemental is needed because case loads 
were higher than anticipated, with the exception of TEAMS. SRS 
had the money for TEAMS, but the Legislative Auditor wants the 
Department to have legislative authorization. It isn't new money. 
She referred to Page 2 of EXHIBIT 2, noting SRS is reverting $3 
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million to the General Fund because of changes in General 
Assistance. 

Mr. South said SRS, the Budget Office and LFA Office calculated 
1991 projections for Aid to Families with Dependent Children 
(AFDC), state Medical, Day Care and Burial services. Everyone 
agrees on the amounts needed in fiscal year (FY) 1991 to pay 
costs above the 1989 Legislature's appropriation. 

The supplemental budget for the Developmental Disabilities 
Division is for Phase I and II group homes authorized by the 
executive during this biennium. Some of the homes are already 
built and occupied. The subcommittee's action to adopt the budget 
modification for Phases I and II will continue the funding. The 
supplemental is for costs this biennium. 

The JOBS appropriation is another example of case load increases 
above the level anticipated by the 1989 Legislature. 

In almost all instances, the bill will have be amended upward. 
The Budget Office has drafted those amendments. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY 
asked for adjusted figures. Bill Furois, Office of Budget and 
Program Planning, provided amended figures for Page 3 of HB 3. 
EXHIBIT 3 

Mr. South said language is needed to supersede HB 100 to permit 
transfer of excess General Assistance money into these programs. 
Mr. Furois said section 5 of the supplemental appropriations bill 
removes language that restricts General Assistance money from 
being transferred within the SRS budget. The Budget Office 
believes that change will allow use of $3 million. Mr. South said 
the deduction is shown in EXHIBIT 2. If the transfer is not made 
or language prohibiting the transfer is not removed, $3 million 
in General Fund money will have to be added to the primary Care 
budget. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked what difference it makes if $3 million is 
left in General Assistance and it reverts to the General Fund, or 
if the restrictive language is removed. Mr. Furois said there is 
no difference, technically. SRS' budget typically has been 
tightly line-itemed. During the 1989 session, language was 
removed to allow SRS to transfer money around. If section 5 of HB 
3 is removed, $3 million will have to be added to SRS' 
supplemental appropriation and it will revert to the General 
Fund. It's a wash. The intention is to have $3 million directly 
transferred to Primary Care. No other money is built in for use 
elsewhere. 

Ms. Robinson said there has been SUbstantial debate about the 
General Assistance Program and how much it will save. The 1989 
Legislature decided to put a fence around the budget to make it 
easier to track how successful the program had been. 
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MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved to adopt SRS corrections and additions 
to HB 3. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED 5-1, with REP. COBB voting no. 

DEPARTMENT OF FAMILY SERVICES (DFS) 

Tom Olsen, DFS Director, distributed Foster Care and Pine Hills 
supplemental budget information. EXHIBIT 4-5. He said the 
residential care budget did not cover a number of days of care 
projected through the end of the fiscal year. Approximately 43 
children await placement. The supplemental for foster care would 
provide care for 107 children on reservations statewide who do 
not receive services through DFS. DFS has been advised it is in 
danger of losing its IVE funding if it doesn't provide these 
services. This is an entitlement program. 

SEN. NATHE asked how DFS can be involved in foster care on Indian 
reservations. Mr. Olsen said the agency is required to provide 
services. SEN. NATHE asked if the agency must pla~e Indian 
children in foster homes on reservations. Mr. Olsen said DFS is 
not restricted but tries to make placements on reservations 
whenever possible. Most placements are on reservations with 
Indian families. 

SEN. KEATING asked if DFS has Indian staff working in foster 
care. Mr. Olsen said yes. The agency has an Indian child welfare 
specialist who coordinates services on reservations statewide. 
DFS has social workers who work on certain reservations. On 
others, DFS contracts with tribes for services. 

Mr. Furois corrected DFS supplemental budget figures in HB 3. 

Mr. Olsen said the supplemental budget for Mountain View School 
involves $32,251 in General Fund money. The money is needed to 
cover increased medical costs for two children. One student was 
kicked in the face by a horse and required extensive 
reconstructive surgery. Another child has a congenital heart 
defect, which requires extensive medical treatment and 
monitoring. 

The $72,183 supplemental for Pine Hills School is needed to cover 
increased medical costs and a revenue shortfall. capacity at Pine 
Hills is 128 students and there are 184 students committed to the 
school. Additional money is needed to cover increased costs 
associated with the overload. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked if placements for these children are 
appropriate. Mr. Olsen said placements are the most appropriate 
that can be found. Most of the children will probably end up out 
of state because Montana lacks appropriate services. DFS is in 
the process of developing a system of alternative services. 
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MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the DFS supplemental 
budget. 

DISCUSSION: SEN. NATHE asked if any of these children come under 
the Medically Needy program. Mr. Olsen said no. They are not 
Medicaid-eligible. 

REP. COBB said he has heard that children are not necessarily in 
appropriate placements. Mr. Olsen said they are placed 
appropriately. Each child is assessed and needs are determined. 
Most of them are not appropriate for in-state placement. As DFS 
develops in-state alternatives, many of the children who are out 
of state will be brought back. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

SEN. NATHE said he wants to revisit the medically needy relatives 
issue. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said it can be done at the end of the 
subcommittee's work, during wrap-up days. 

-HEARING ON THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY 

Mike Micone, Labor Department commissioner, distributed 
Department overview materials. EXHIBIT 6 

Terri perrigo, Legislative Fiscal Analyst, distributed budget 
summaries for the Department's Job Service Division, EXHIBIT 7, 
and Centralized Services Division, EXHIBIT 8. 

Mr. Micone said the Department has spent a lot of time during the 
last two years implementing changes directed by the 1989 
Legislature, including separation of the Workers' Compensation 
insurance and regulatory functions. He reviewed information on 
Pages 2-3 of EXHIBIT 6. 

The Jobs for Montana's Graduates (JMG) program was recommended by 
the governor and initiated last spring through the Job Service 
Division. It is affiliated with the Jobs for America's Graduates 
(JAG), which is a school-to-work transition program. 

JMG began as a pilot program in four schools, two in Butte and 
two in Helena. The Department hopes to expand the program to 
school districts statewide. The goal is to reduce the dropout 
rate, increase the graduation rate of at-risk students, reduce 
absenteeism, and reduce unemployment of at-risk youth. The 
program is funded with Unemployment Insurance (UI) administrative 
tax. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY referred to the JMG budget modification on Page 
2 of Exhibit 7. 

Tape lB 
Cathi Neff, a JMG participant, said she attends the Abraham 
Lincoln Alternative School in Butte. She testified in support of 
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the program, which is helping her to stay in school. She urged 
continuation of the program at other schools statewide. 

Jamey MCDaniel, a JMG participant, said he is president of Butte 
High School's chapter of the Montana Career Association. The JMG 
program helped him develop leadership abilities and to decide to 
go to college. He urged continued support of the program. 

Loralee Robinson, JMG Executive Director, said this year the 
12th-grade, School-To-Work Transition (STOW) component of the JAG 
model was initiated. There are programs in other grades to 
prevent dropout before the 12th grade. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said some states run their programs through 
private non-profit organizations. She asked if the Department 
discussed the pros and cons of how Montana's program should be 
organized and if the Department believes it should be state­
operated. Mr. Micone said the Department initially believed it 
should be a privately operated and funded program. The advisory 
board's goal is to have the program run by a private entity, but 
it probably will always need some public financia~ support. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked how the JMG program is coordinated with 
nearly identical programs on Indian reservations. Loralee 
Robinson said no in-school programs like the JAG model are 
operating on the state's Indian reservations. There is a need. 
Mr. Micone said he has been meeting with the state Indian 
coordinator to see if reservation program can be started. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked what kind of alternative learning programs 
are available in Butte and how the JMG program is coordinated 
with school districts and the Office of Public Instruction (OPI). 
Loralee Robinson said the program is offered at Butte High School 
and Butte's alternative high school. Students receive academic 
credit for participating in it. OPI was asked to run the program 
but Superintendent of Public Instruction Nancy Keenan did not 
want to take on an additional program. Loralee Robinson said she 
intends to work with school district superintendents and 
principals to determine if there is interest in the program and 
to assist in its implementation. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked how the JMG program changed what was in place 
in Butte. Loralee Robinson said no program like the JAG model was 
available at Butte High School or the alternative school. 
Students learned resume writing and interviewing skills in other 
classes. An effort is made to avoid duplication if students are 
participating in the JMG program. 

Brian MCCullough, Management Services Bureau Chief, referred to 
the Department's organizational structure on Page 4 of EXHIBIT 6 
and reviewed information on Page 2. He said it will take time for 
the Department to get a handle on the Workers' Compensation 
regulatory function. Initially it was thought the Department of 
Labor would be the lead agency in the JOBS Program, but SRS 
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He highlighted reorganization changes within the Department, 
reviewing information on the Human Rights Commission, Page 21; 
Workers' Compensation Court, Page 22; Board of Labor Appeals, 
Page 10; Board of Personnel Appeals, Page 9; Job Service 
Division, Page 11; Legal Services Division, Page 14; Unemployment 
Insurance Division, Pages 19-20; Centralized Services Division, 
Pages 6-7; Research, Safety and Training Division, Page 16-17; 
and Employment Relations Division, Page 8-9. 

He said the Department is seeking budget modifications in the Job 
Service Division for the JMG program, and the Trade Assistance 
Adjustment (TAA) and Economic Dislocated Worker Adjustment and 
Assistance (EDWAA) programs, which provide training and help 
people return to work. 

Another modification calls for three additional FTEs in the 
Unemployment Insurance Division to handle collections and fraud 
issues. One-half FTE was inadvertently cut from the Research, 
Safety and Training Division and should be added ~ack in. 

HEARING ON THE CENTRALIZED SERVICES DIVISION 

Mr. McCullough reviewed funding issues in the Division's budget 
summary. EXHIBIT 7. He said each Department program pays a 
portion of the Centralized Services Division budget, so funding 
for the Division cannot be determined until after the 
subcommittee finalizes the entire Department budget. 

SEN. KEATING asked if the proprietary fund is a mix of state and 
federal money. Mr. McCullough said yes. The executive budget 
includes less than 2 percent General Fund money. The budget also 
includes money from Workers' Compensation, Human Rights 
Commission, federal programs and the UI administrative tax, which 
finances wage claim activities and part of Job Service. 

Dan Gengler, Office of Budget and program Planning, said the 
Department of Labor is funded largely with federal money, but a 
significant portion of what appears to be federal money is 
actually state money, specifically UI administrative tax revenue. 
UI tax funds come from Montana employers. They are coded as 
federal funds but are really state funds. 

The JMG program is a top priority in the executive budget for the 
Department of Labor. without state funding, the Department would 
have a difficult time raising private donations. It is important 
for the state to provide core support so that potential funding 
sources see their contributions would go toward something that 
has state commitment. The program is funded with UI 
administrative tax revenue. The executive budget continues that 
funding. 
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EXECUTIVE ACTION ON THE CENTRALIZED SERVICES DIVISION 

Votes were taken on issues in EXHIBIT 8. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said she would like a motion to approve program 
budgets in Centralized Services, but she wants to reserve action 
on indirects until the end of the subcommittee's work. Indirects 
will vary depending on decisions on other divisions. 

MOTION: REP. JOHNSON moved approval of program budgets and to 
allow staff at the end of the hearings to reallocate indirects. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said there are no reorganization issues to 
consider. Appropriation issues will be handled the way they have 
been before. The funding base is LFA, the computer network is the 
executive and inflation is LFA. That will continue. 

Ms. Perrigo said Program Issue No. 1 is related tq the 
Department's reorganization. The LFA current level retains 
microfilm services in Centralized Services at 1990 actual 
expenditures. The Department is requesting more. 

SEN. KEATING asked how many program issues deal with the 
Department's computer program. Ms. perrigo said none. Program 
Issue No. 3 is for additional equipment. Program Issue No. 2 
deals with the Department's computer programming needs. Program 
Issue No. 7 deals with the statewide cost allocation plan, which 
doesn't really relate to computer processing. 

Tape 2A 
Mr. McCullough said microfilming under Program Issue No. 1 is 
usually done annually, but the Department wants to get ahead. 
There are five to six years of claim files to be microfilmed. The 
money would go to the Department of Administration, which would 
do the work. 

SEN. KEATING asked if the difference in the budget is a result of 
an increase in the base or if the Department is exceeding current 
level operating expenses. Ms. perrigo said the LFA Office tried 
to determine the current level base. Budget figures reflect the 
Department's reorganization, which increases the base at some 
point. 

SEN. KEATING asked if the LFA deducted reorganization expenses so 
they would not be part of the current level and if the Department 
is seeking an increase above current level for additional 
projects. Ms. Perrigo said that is somewhat correct. The LFA base 
includes some reorganization-related costs from 1990. Other costs 
were not reflected in FY 90 expenditures and could be perceived 
as increases to the base. 
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Rod Sager, Centralized Services Division Administrator, said 
microfilming of records was not done for six months in FY 90 
because the Department was being reorganized. The funding request 
for microfilming is higher in FY 92 than FY 93 because the 
Department wants to catch up. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved the executive budget for operating 
expenses and equipment. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked if the motion covered all Program Issues. 
SEN. KEATING said yes. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

HEARING ON THE JOB SERVICE DIVISION 

Mr. Mccullough reviewed background information on the Job Service 
Division on Pages 11-13 of EXHIBIT 6. He said the Trade 
Adjustment Assistance Act is for workers dislocated from their 
jobs because of increased imports. Montana's oil ~orkers have 
been involved in this program. The Economic Dislocated Worker 
Adjustment Assistance Act provides services to people who were 
terminated from employment, exhausted their unemployment benefits 
and probably won't return to their previous jobs. He also 
reviewed budget modifications and program issues in EXHIBIT 7. 

SEN. KEATING asked what TAA and EDWAA entailed. Mr. Mccullough 
said workers receive money to move to another location for a job, 
or they can get training grants for up to 104 weeks to go to 
college. It is a powerful training program to get people into new 
careers. Jim Hill, Administrative support Bureau Chief, said TAA 
is for people affected by national trade policies and EDWAA is 
for people affected by plant closures. 

SEN. KEATING asked what EDWAA does for a person. Mr. Hill said 
dislocated workers receive job counseling to help them determine 
a new career. EDWAA helps them prepare to move if necessary. 
Committees may be created to maintain communication between 
workers and employers to help prevent bitterness. Employee buy­
outs are examined. People may be sent to vocational-technical 
centers or private business schools, or receive on-the-job 
training. Others may be given money for transportation to a job 
interview. 

SEN. NATHE asked if farmers are covered. Mr. Hill said he 
believes they receive assistance under EDWAA. Mr. Mccullough said 
the Department applied four years ago for discretionary funds for 
dislocated farmers. At this point, discretionary funds 
specifically for farmers are not available. Mr. Hill said farmers 
would be eligible under EDWAA. The Department may submit a 
special funding request for farmers. 
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Ms. perriqo said Program Issue No. 1 is a result of 
reorganization and covers costs to move Division telephones to 
its new building. Those costs were included in the LFA budget as 
an oversight. They were one-time costs. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON THE JOB SERVICE DIVISION 

Votes were taken on issues in EXHIBIT 7. 

MOTION: SEN. WATERMAN moved approval of the executive budget for 
Program Issue No.1. The executive budget does not include phone­
move costs. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

Ms. perriqo reviewed Program Issue No.2. She said the agency 
spent $5,364 in overtime during FY 90. No overtime was included 
in the LFA budget. The agency didn't spend differential pay in FY 
90. The difference in longevity and benefits is related to 
classification upgrades within the Department, sp~cifically in 
the Job Service Division. When the LFA examined data, longevity 
and benefits were not in the data base. The executive manually 
inserted the amounts, so the executive budget is higher in those 
areas. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the executive budget for 
personal services. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

MOTION: REP. COBB moved approval of the EDWAA and TAA budget 
modification. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said the UI administrative tax, which finances 
the JMG program, is an at-risk item. The tax is being put at risk 
because the program will grow. The match will have to come from 
somewhere. A precedent is being set. Mr. McCullough said the 
Department sees a strong potential for reducing the dropout rate 
through the JMG program. However, the Department also is looking 
for other funding sources. The program needs a solid funding base 
so that foundation programs do not think the only source of 
funding is their donations. Requests carry more weight if there 
is a base program. The Department's hope is to identify other 
funding sources and not increase use of ur administrative tax. 
The Department wants to fund the program entirely with other 
money. 
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CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked for more information about the UI 
administrative tax, including its source, balance, criteria for 
use and who else is after it. 

Mr. Mccullough said the UI administrative tax finances programs 
that contribute to Job Service. It also finances Employment 
Relations Division wage claim and personnel appeals functions; 
personnel appeals staff in the Legal Services Division; 
prevailing wage and apprenticeship programs in the Research, 
Safety and Training Division; and the Displaced Homemakers 
program and Project Work match in the Grants Program. 

JMG would use UI administrative tax money and the Displaced 
Homemakers program may seek an increase. The Department's intent 
has been to use UI administrative tax money for employer­
employee-related services. Some General Fund-financed functions 
have been switched to ur administrative tax. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked if ur administrative tax comes from 
employers. Mr. Mccullough said yes. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked why 
the state has this tax. Mr. Mccullough said there_was concern in 
1980-81 that the federal government would cut Job Service 
funding. The money was reinstated so the tax wasn't needed then. 
rn 1989, Job Service offices needed the tax revenue as a funding 
source. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said the tax initially was needed for 
Job Service offices and now it is being used for other things. 
Mr. MCcullough said yes. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked for the tax fund balance. Mr. Mccullough said 
it is about $6.2 million. SEN. WATERMAN asked how much of it is 
being used. Gary Curtis, Job Service Division Administrator, said 
the Department plans to transfer the balance to the trust fund so 
that employer tax rates would be 0.1 percent or lower. The 
balance is supposed to roll into the primary benefits trust fund 
to allow the tax schedule to go down. Mr. Micone said 
approximately $4 million would go into the trust fund. The 
paperwork is being processed, but the transfer has not been 
completed. 

SEN. KEATING said he wants a flow chart. He asked how much 
revenue is generated by the ur administrative tax. Mr. Micone 
said approximately $2.5 million per year. Mr. Mccullough said 
recent projections show revenues of up to $2.8 million for FY 92, 
with another $560,000 in interest earnings. Projections for FY 93 
are $2.9 million and $638,000 in interest. 

SEN. KEATING asked how much is appropriated from the total. Mr. 
Mccullough said proposed budgets would use $2.5 million per year 
of the biennium. SEN. KEATING asked if other people are looking 
at the tax for other uses. Mr. Mccullough said yes, but the law 
says the money can only be used by the Department of Labor. It 
cannot be transferred elsewhere. 
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SEN. KEATING asked about the balance. Mr. McCullough said it is 
$6.2 million and will be reduced to $2 million to keep the tax 
schedule down. The Department is at schedule three and intends to 
get it down to schedule one. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked for a breakdown of how the $2.5 million is 
appropriated. Mr. Mccullough said he would provide the figures. 

Mr. Gengler said the executive budget appropriation of UI 
administrative tax money is about the same as it was last 
session. The total does not represent a change. Some initiatives, 
such as Project Work and JMG programs, represent new use of the 
money. But other programs were discontinued. The bottom line is 
about the same. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked which programs were dropped. Mr. Mccullough 
said a match isn't needed for the Job Training Partnership Act 
(JTPA) Dislocated Worker program. The shift was to Project Work 
and JMG. Mr. Micone said he also is concerned about use of UI 
administrative tax revenue. Employers were willing to pay an 
additional tax to ensure Job Service offices rematned open. In 
the past 10 years, particularly in the last four to five years, 
state agencies have become innovative in using funds. The last 
administration asked the Department to look for other ways to 
fund programs instead of using General Fund money. The UI 
administrative tax has been viewed somewhat like a slush fund. 
Whenever a program idea comes up, the UI administrative tax is 
looked at as a funding source. Employers are concerned about what 
is happening to the UI administrative tax. REP. BOB GILBERT has a 
bill to limit use of the tax for public employment offices only, 
which was the original intent. But a number of important programs 
that cannot be discontinued are being funded with UI 
administrative tax money. If UI administrative tax money can only 
be used for public employment offices, a number of programs will 
be eliminated or will have to be financed with General Fund 
money. 

Mr. Gengler said REP. GILBERT's bill would cost about $2 million 
in General Fund money per year to replace UI administrative tax 
funds. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked if the bill would decrease the tax. 
Mr. Gengler said no. It would restrict use for employment service 
offices only. The law allows the tax to be used for 
administrative purposes in the Department of Labor. The 1989 
Legislature appropriated $2.5 million from the fund and the 
executive budget this session recommends appropriation of $2.5 
million. 

SEN. KEATING asked if programs could be juggled during the 
biennium if the bill's effective date is delayed. Mr. Micone said 
he thinks so. 

SEN. KEATING asked what other programs use UI administrative tax 
money. Mr. McCullough said the Employment Relations Division uses 
the tax for prevailing wage enforcement, wage claim enforcement, 
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minimum wage enforcement and a program that ensures bonds are 
available for wage claims on employers who go out of business. 
Under the Legal Services Division, the tax finances personnel 
appeals from grievances or collective bargaining. It is used for 
the prevailing wage survey and apprenticeship program in the 
Research, Safety and Training Division. It also finances the 
Displaced Homemaker Program. SEN. KEATING asked for a flow chart 
on tax revenues and expenditures. Mr. Mccullough said he would 
provide the figures. 

REP. COBB said he was going to ask the Department if it wanted to 
contribute funding for the developmentally disabled (DD) waiting 
list. If not, he planned to make a motion to use UI 
administrative tax. 

Tape 2B 
Ms. Perrigo said Job Service offices work with job coaches in 
SRS' Supported Employment program. REP. COBB said 40 people are 
on the DD waiting list and he wants to eliminate it. Mr. curtis 
said the Department does not want to volunteer money. It is a 
wonderful program, but employer services would be impacted if the 
Department dedicated its staff to the DD program. The Department 
would need more money to do it. REP. COBB said the bepartment 
could contract out the work. Mr. curtis said the Department would 
have to pay for the contracts and doesn't have enough money now. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY told REP. COBB that it appears he is trying to 
use a narrow source of money for a program for the disabled and 
that it is a philosophical question as to whether the 
subcommittee should do that. REP. COBB said it is easier to try 
to find jobs for people without barriers than to serve the 
disabled. Disabled people just want to work. It's a policy 
decision. The question is how much of a barrier the Legislature 
wants Job Service to tackle. 

SEN. WATERMAN said she agrees. She asked REP. COBB if he is 
saying the money should be used to contract with SRS to provide 
supported employment. REP. COBB said the money could go to 
providers if SRS doesn't have time to do it. There would be some 
federal matching money if it goes through SRS. The cost would be 
$143,276 in General Fund per year. Federal matching money would 
be about $30,000-$40,000. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said she will ask for a motion to accept the 
modification in concept and leave the match for discussion later. 
It would help to have additional information brought to the 
sUbcommittee. She asked the Department to provide a summary on 
the UI administration tax and for Ms. Perrigo to supply a copy of 
REP. GILBERT's bill. SEN. WATERMAN said she also wants to know 
the administration's position on REP. GILBERT's bill and the 
thinking behind that position. 

Mr. Micone said the presentation by REP. COBB is an example of 
what will be heard from others seeking use of UI administrative 
tax. 

JH020891.HM1 



HOUSE HUMAN SERVICES & AGING SUBCOMMITTEE 
February 8, 1991 

Page 13 of 13 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the JMG executive budget 
modification. 

DISCUSSION:CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said the subcommittee can reopen 
discussion on the funding source later. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 11 a.m. 

REP. DOROTHY OJ3RADLEY ,<: irman 

FAI~OY: Secretary 

DB/fc 

JH020891.HM1 
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HUMAN SERVICES SUBCOMMITTEE 
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NAME PRESENT ABSENT EXCUSED 

REP. JOHN COBB V 

SEN. TOM KEATING i./ 

REP. JOHN JOHNSON v 

SEN. DENNIS NATHE / 
SEN. MIGNON WATERMAN, VICE-CHAIR t/. 

REP. DOROTHY BRADLEY, CHAIR ~ -
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1990 Poor Fund Mill Levy 
Biennial Report of the Montana Department of Revenue 

county 
********** 
Powder River 
Liberty 
Rosebud 
Treasure 
Wibaux 
Judith Basin 
Carter 
Big Horn 
Toole 
Fallon 
Golden Valley 
Lake 
Glacier 
Garfield 
Teton 
Petroleum 
Mccone 
Daniels 
Jefferson 
Madison 
Chouteau 
Richland 
Phillips 
Broadwater 
Gallatin 
sweet Grass 
Blaine 
Carbon 
Valley 
Prairie 
Sheridan 
Granite 
Sanders 
Musselshell 
Meagher 
Hill 
Dawson 
Roosevelt 
stillwater 
Beaverhead 
Fergus 
Pondera 
Custer 
Yellowstone 
Wheatland 

Poor Fund 
Levy 

********* 
0.00 
0.02 
0.58 
0.60 
0.61 
0.71 
1.00 

:-1.12 
1.29 
1.54 
1.76 
1.91 
1.99 
2.00 
2.00 
2.20 
2.25 
2.36 
2.63 
2.64 
3.18 
3.29 
4.00 
4.14 
4.26 
4.45 
4.57 
4.74 
4.74 
4.88 
4.90 
5.00 
5.25 
5.27 
5.28 
5.46 
5.55 
5.93 
6.50 
7.50 
7.63 
7.72 

10.00 
11.83 
18.00 
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Department of Social and Rehabilitation Services 
1991 Biennium Supplementals 

All Fund Types 02/07/91 
05:01 PM 

FY90 FY90 FY90 
\ Appropriated Costs Shortfall \ 
\---------------------------------------------------------------------\ 
\ \ 
\ Primary Care $94,288,728 $104,288,428 $9,999,700 \ 
\ AFDC $35,904,355 $38,407,690 $2,503,335 \ 
\ State Medical $4,590,000 $5,690,000 $1,100,000 1 

I Day Care/Burials $906,746 $1,450,530 $543,784 1 

\ DD Division $0 $224,500 $224,500 \ 
1 1 
\ \ 
\---------------------------------------------------------------------\ 
\ $135,689,829 $150,061,148 $14,371,319 1 

FY91 FY91 FY91 
\ Appropriated Projected Costs Shortfall 1 

1---------------------------------------------------------------------\ 
\ 1 
\ Primary Care $105,792,103 $132,340,194 $26,548,091 \ 
\ AFDC $37,562,364 $40,565,369 $3,003,005 \ 

, \ State Medical $4,681,800 $5,139,834 $458,034 1 

\ Day Care/Burials $1,859,657 $1,959,353 $99,696 1 

\ DD Division $0 $1,204,706 $1,204,706 1 

1 JOBS $0 $450,000 $450,000 1 
\ TEAMS $0 $3,439,791 $3,439,791 1 
\---------------------------------------------------------------------\ 
1 $149,895,924 $185,099,247 $35,203,323 1 
==========================================================;============ 

GA Transfer $5,024,600 

Total Biennium $290,610,353 

$2,024,600 

$337,184,995 

($3,000,000) 

$46,574,642 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Subject: 

Department of Family Services 

Foster care projections for 1991, and comparison to 1991 
funding. 

Assumptions: 
Projections are based on services paid through August 1990 
Projections include an adjustment for peak mid year 

foster care placements 
Medicaid eligible residential treatment placements 

projections are adjusted for approved medicaid days 
Budget funding is adjusted for FY91 to FY90 general fund transfer 

of $200,000 

Calculations: 

Projections compared to budget by funding type 

Budget Projection Difference 

----------- ----------- -----------
General Fund 7,497,077 8,190,641 .... (693,564) 
County 
Federal 

Comments: 

1,139,650 1,005,567 134,083 
2,449,075 2,543,741 (94,666) 

----------- ----------- -----------
Total 11,085,802 11,739,949 .. (654,147) 

Estimated days of care for Fiscal year 1991 are 
projected at an increase from FY 1990 as shown on 
the next page. 

There are 41 children on the current waiting list 
pending fundiog for appropriate placement. 



DEPARTMENT OF FAMILY SERVICES 
Page 2 

Note: 

Days of Cale 
32 

3J 

2S 

26 

24 

22 

20 

'"' '" 18 1/)"2 
>,0 16 
8~ 

2 1'1 ... 
\oJ 

12 

10 

e 

6 

'" 
2 

0 

m FY 1990 ~ Proj. FY 1991 

Family Foster care days are not shown. 
They have increased from 327,704 days in FY 1990 to 
a projected 359,594 days in FY 1991. 



PINE HILLS SUMMNRY 

Medical Costs 

Local Detention - holds 

Escapee Travel 

Repairs & Maintenance 

Interest & Income Shortage 

TOTAL 

adsup\lbe\pinehills.dm 

35,883 

2,500 

1,500 

8,700 

23,600 

72,183 

d.-/5'/Q( 

lku-vu.Jft. hl(/ 
S~c. 



Exhibit b consists of a 22 page study. The original is 
available at the r10ntana Historical Society, 225 N. ~ 
Roberts. Helen.. lIT. 59601. (Phone 406-444-4775). e~I-\\~~' oli_ 

O;';\' ...;. 

~8-

EX.UL~ L1- &:6 
o/8/QI 

If lA.JMll¥t SeJllI ,; ~ ~ 
5uJoc. . 

REPORT TO THE GOVERNOR & 
CITIZENS 

STATE OF MONTANA 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY 

JANUARY 1991 
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